Update July 14

We hope this finds you well and that you are enjoying summer. We wanted to provide an update on the School Nurse Credential High Road Training Project.

CSU Fullerton and San Francisco State University 2025

The High Road Training project selection committee has been meeting and is in the midst of candidate selections. Candidates for the Fall 2025 CSU Fullerton and San Francisco State University Programs are being reviewed and considered. The respective universities are aware that the selection process is taking place and once candidates are selected. Candidates will be notified; a second set of questions and attestation form completed and then CSNO will forward payment to the respective universities.

CSU Fresno and Sacramento 2026

High Road Training Project School Nurse Credential applications for CSU Sacramento 2026 that close in August of 2025 and Fresno 2026 that close in September 2025 will not be considered by the selection committee until the Credentialing Program applications close. This will ensure equitable selection opportunities once all of the applications have been received.

The response has been overwhelming which demonstrates the need for

this project. To date, we have over 200 applicants. Thank you for your patience. It is greatly appreciated.

July 2, 2025

We continue to have an overwhelming response to the HRTP funding. We appreciate all that school nurses are doing to complete their paperwork. Finalized paperwork will not be needed until the start of the credential program. CSNO will continue to respond to questions and answers.

June 27, 2025

We are excited to share the contract between the California Workforce Development Board and CSNO has been completed. This is great news as elements of the grant will be able to kick off on time with a July 1, 2025 start date. It has been shared that there are onboarding processes, however CSNO stands poised to complete these steps expeditiously.